


alternative. The Project will perform environmental screening and develop conceptual roadway 
and structure design for these alternatives, including preliminary hydraulic modeling, to 
understand their cost, constructability, and environmental impacts. Resiliency and mitigation 
planning will also be a key focus, and the Project will identify opportunities to incorporate 
innovative strategies such as oyster reef restoration and nature-based solutions for stormwater 
management. SAND will also identify permitting and resource needs required for successful 
implementation. Robust public and stakeholder engagement will occur throughout the project, 
ensuring that all diverse perspectives are considered in the decision-making process. These 
project elements will address vulnerabilities at projected future breach locations as well as the 
Canal Zone and Pea Island Visitor Center Hot Spots. At these locations, rising tides are 
breaching dunes, and sand and ocean overwash are a major challenge during and after coastal 
storms. 

For many years, various sections of N.C. Highway 12 on Hatteras Island have closed due to 
coastal storms and flooding, creating severe disruptions to the life, health, safety, and welfare 
of the residents and visitors to Hatteras Island recognizing the need to address the impacts 
associated with this vulnerable stretch of highway, Dare County officials created the N.C. 12 
Task Force in 2020 - with stakeholders from multiple agencies - to formally begin the process 
to identify viable solutions for N.C. Highway 12. In February 2023, the Task Force released their 
report listing the most critical areas of concern. The 11-mile section that would be addressed in 
this study was identified as the top priority. 

SAND will bring together Federal and state agencies, local communities, academia, and 
advocacy groups to build a common framework for decision-making and advance the 
development of long-term solutions to enhance the resilience of this critical transportation link. 
Thank you for your consideration of the SAND grant application for funding through the 
PROTECT program. 

The funding of this SAND grant application will build upon the work of the NC 12 Task Force 
and provide the road map for moving forward. The Dare County Board of Commissioners 
strongly recommends and supports the funding of the Solving Access for N.C. 12 in Dare 
County (SAND) grant application. 
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Land of Beginnings 


